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Escalation Paper 
 

Statement regarding: £1.7m Mental Health Growth Fund  
 

In response to: Information received from stakeholder organisation 

Statement prepared:   31 August 2017 

Statement circulation: Escalation paper sent to – East, South, South West and 
West Lincolnshire Clinical Commissioning Groups for 

action and response within 20 working days from your 
receipt of the paper; 

  
For reference: Lincolnshire Health and Wellbeing Board;  

Lincolnshire Health Scrutiny Committee; 
Healthwatch England; this paper and responses will be 

shared with general public  
 

 
This paper asks what plans the Lincolnshire CCGs have for the £1.7m mental 
health growth fund.  Please find below the reasons why Healthwatch 
Lincolnshire is bringing this to your attention? 
   
As you are aware the Department of Health released £1.7m to Lincolnshire CCGs for 
spending on mental health services.  We have been notified that the Lincolnshire CCGs are 
still holding this fund and we are keen to know when and where you intend to release the 
funds for improvements to mental health services in Lincolnshire. 
 
There are around 60 Lincolnshire HDU mental health patients being placed out of county at 
an annual cost of £30m to Lincolnshire.  We are aware that a further female HDU facility is 
required in county and plans to provide such a facility have been submitted by LPFT, this 
facility would help to reduce some of the £30m financial burden but more importantly 
enable patients to be treated much closer to home and allow their families to see them 
more often, helping to aid their recovery.  
 
Whilst we recognise there has been some improvements to mental health services, there 
are still gaps and inequalities across the county.  One example is Older Adult crisis 
intervention.  There are currently no services in place to support this and at this time if for 
example, an older person goes into crisis at 6pm on a Friday evening the only option is for 
the ambulance and police to intervene but with no capacity to support in a specialist way.  
On behalf of patients and their families/carers Healthwatch Lincolnshire does not consider 
this to be meeting the needs of people with mental ill health. 
 

 
Questions to East, South, South West and West Clinical Commissioning Groups 
(CCG).   
 
Healthwatch Lincolnshire requires responses to the following questions (within 
20 working days from receipt): 
 

1. When will the £1.7m mental health growth fund be released and what mental 
health services will it fund? 
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2. With increasing pressures on all our emergency services, and following the 
previous work where HWL raised the need for better working arrangements 
between the police, ambulance and mental health. What has and is being 
done to address the needs of those adults in crisis out of hours, particularly 
within their own home? 
 

 
 
This statement has been prepared on behalf of Healthwatch Lincolnshire Public 
Experience Committee by: 
 
Sarah Fletcher, Chief Executive Officer 
Healthwatch Lincolnshire 
Unit 12 
1 – 2 North End 
Swineshead 
Boston 
Lincs 
PE20 3LR 
01205 820892 
info@healthwatchlincolnshire.co.uk 
www.healthwatchlincolnshire.co.uk  
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